
























































































































  

 
JOSH STEIN 

ATTORNEY GENERAL 

 
 

     
REPLY TO: 

MARY L. LUCASSE 
(919) 716-6962 

MLUCASSE@NCDOJ.GOV 

 December 20, 2023  
  

Via email: ashley.snyder@oah.nc.gov & oah.rules@oah.nc.gov 
Ashley Snyder, NC Codifier of Rules 
North Carolina Office of Administrative Hearings 
1711 New Hope Church Road 
Raleigh, NC 27609 

 Re: Emergency Rules Filing, 15A NCAC 07H, 07I, 07J, 07M 

Dear Codifier Snyder,  

 At the request of Chair Renee Cahoon, North Carolina Coastal Resources Commission 
(“CRC”), I am writing to respond in accordance with the provisions of G.S. § 150B-21.1A(b) to 
your December 19, 2023 letter regarding the emergency rules submitted by the CRC on 
December 14, 2023.  
 

As required by the statute, the CRC is hereby providing notice that it will not provide 
additional findings or a new statement in response to your letter.  

 
Moreover, since the duty to consult does not arise under G.S. § 12-3.1(a) until the “date 

the notice of the text of the rule is published,” and there is no notice provision in emergency 
rulemaking pursuant to G.S. § 150B-21.1A, there is no basis for you to conclude that “the agency 
has not complied with the provisions of G.S. § 12-3.1(a)” as they relate to 15A NCAC 07J .0204 
(one of the emergency rules submitted).  
 
 Accordingly, please proceed to enter all the emergency rules submitted by the CRC on 
December 14, 2023 in the North Carolina Administrative Code pursuant to G.S. § 150B-
21.1A(b). Thank you for your attention to this matter.    

 
    Sincerely,  

      

Mary L. Lucasse 
Special Deputy Attorney General  
Counsel to the NC Coastal Resources Commission 
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Donald R. van der Vaart, Director 
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John C. Evans 

Senior Administrative Law Judge 

 

December 20, 2023 

 

Chair Renee Cahoon and Ms. Mary Lucasse 

Coastal Resources Commission 

Sent via email only: renee.cahoon@deq.nc.gov and mlucasse@ncdoj.gov 

 

Re: Emergency Rule Filing, 15A NCAC 07H, 07I, 07J, 07M 

 

Dear Ms. Cahoon and Ms. Lucasse:  

 

As requested in your letter this morning, I will enter the Coastal Resources 

Commission’s filed emergency rules into the Code over my objection effective January 

3, 2024, the sixth business day after receiving your notice.   

 

For the reasons stated in my December 14, 2023 email and December 19, 2023 letter, 

I do not have statutory authority to enter 15A NCAC 07J .0204 into the Code unless 

and until CRC satisfies the fee consultation requirement in G.S. 12-3.1.  

“Notwithstanding any other law, a rule adopted by an agency to establish or increase 

a fee or charge shall not go into effect until the agency has consulted with the Joint 

Legislative Commission on Governmental Operations on the amount and purpose of 

the fee or charge to be established or increased.”  G.S. 12-3.1.  Granting your request 

would require me to violate multiple statutes.  See, e.g. G.S. 12-3.1, 150B-21.1A(b), 

150B-21.3(c1), 150B-21.19(5).  As a result, I will not enter 15A NCAC 07J .0204 into 

the Code until the consultation requirement in G.S. 12-3.1 has been satisfied. 

 

       Sincerely, 

 
       Ashley Snyder 

       Codifier of Rules 

 

http://www.oah.nc.gov/


cc: Jennifer Everett, jennifer.everett@deq.nc.gov  

Elly Young, esyoung@ncdoj.gov   
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